Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 17, 2013
Present
 Graham Youde, Operations                                   
 Susan Youde – Social   

 Gary Sutherland - Tournament Director                                 
 Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 
 Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                                                           
 Barbara Docherty – Junior Development      
 Larry Melnyk – President    
Val Cuthbert – Secretary  

David Pell – Director at Large   

Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by David, seconded by Hazel.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from March 20th, 2013.   
Susan moved that the minutes be adopted, Hazel seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the March 20th, 2013 Minutes  

· The lease may be extended for two or three years.  The club will go with the status quo.  The City pays for 50% of the lights.  The club takes care of the interior of the club and they do the exterior.  The city will fix around the doors.  The city felt that the initiation fees and dues were reasonable.  Action:  The Financial Statements will need to be sent to the City. 
· Glen’s contract will be signed next week.

· Graham will organize a rules committee to review rules and make any recommendations.  

· The City will power wash the courts in May.   
Office Manager Report 

· Procedure in letter to get new signing officers.  (attached letter to VanCity)
· Do not violate existing BTC booking rules has been added to the Code of Conduct.

· No smoking signs have been posted. 

· Locks have been taken off the lockers. 

· I have been told by members it is illegal to ask a guest to show us their Drivers Licence number?  Action:  Guests must show driver’s license or other picture I.D.  The driver’s licence number is not recorded; hence it is not an issue. 

· May 5th is the last day for playing in the bubble. 

· The Early birds pay an additional $75.00 fee to pay for opening the courts early and providing heat.  They play Tuesday and Thursday mornings 7 to 9 and usually use 3 courts.
· The board approved adding juniors to the early morning play next fall and winter.  This will be considered a pilot for next year with no additional fees.  They would probably use one or two courts. 
· Rae needs to purchase locks for the lockers.

· Hazel to see Rae regarding bills to be paid for renovation.  

· Women’s spring league.  There was a request to charge only one fee for league membership.  The summer initiation fee is $100.00 and $120.00 to use the club and courts for the spring and summer.    Spring league members have not been paying both of these fees for a number of years.  Susan recommended that both fees remain in place for league play, Gary seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Head Pro Report 
1. Club Tournament Update 
· Play begins this Saturday.  There are approx. 50 – 60 entries so far.  

· There will be no men’s night or mixed night next week. 

2. Tennis Net Replacement

· Court 5 net is in very poor condition.  An opposing ladies league team were complaining to me about it. 

· As well, members are trying to fix it themselves. 

· Maybe we can trade it out with a public court net.  This would be a 3 person job.  I’m available to help.  

3. Power washing of outdoor courts

· This will be done the 2nd week in May.  League teams begin play outside very soon.  Doing this before the bubble comes down is vital. 

4. BC High School Championships Court Usage

· An E mail should be sent to members advising them of the dates.  Signage must be put up from us or the Parks Board. 
5. Student Volunteers – Burnaby Open 
· Gary contacted half a dozen schools.  They will get back to him with volunteers.  He requested some volunteers with food safety certificates.  There was a question as to whether the students were covered with Insurance coverage.  (They are covered)

· The Burnaby Now will be covering the Burnaby Open.   They will interview the Head Coach.  

· Gary plans to contact Shaw multicultural T.V. to see if they are interested in covering the event.  

· Gary put forward the suggestion that the club have an official clean up day once per year. 
· Canada Day falls during the Burnaby Open.  The City will provide small flags, badges, raffle package for silent auction, etc.  Gary will pick up these things from City Hall.   

· The City also provides large flags for Canada Day.  Gary will look into getting a flag for the clubhouse.  

· The tourism bureau offers hosting grants for entrants coming to compete and a reduced hotel rate for people attending the tournament from out of town. 

Feedback on format of the Annual General Meeting 

· There was a recommendation that at next year’s meeting that the presentations be forwarded to members in advance and that we take questions at the meeting rather than going over every presentation.  This is the format at other general meetings.  This will be discussed further next year. 
Vacant Board Positions

· David will take on the Treasurer position.
· Val recommended that George be appointed to the position of Membership Director.  Barb seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
· This is Geoff’s last Board Meeting as he is moving to Victoria.  Larry thanked him for all of the work he has done.  Geoff will advise members of the vacant position on the website to see if there are any interested members.  
Club Socials 
· The Day social was cancelled as there were not enough people interested in attending.
· 39 people have signed up for the evening social so far.  There will be a Beatles Tribute band at the social, door prizes and a 50/50 draw.   
Tax Exemptions

· The club normally has a tax exemption.  One of the requirements is that 70% of the members reside in Burnaby.  Larry is preparing the information for the City.  
Next Meeting 

· May 15, 2013
